Indian Council of Medical Research (ICMR) and Department of Bacteriology, National Institute of Infectious Diseases (NIID) of Japan signed a Letter of Intent on the sidelines of the meeting of the Health Ministers from WHO South East Asia Region and Western Pacific Region countries at Tokyo, in the presence of Shri J P Nadda, Union Minister for Health & Family Welfare. Also present in the function were Dr . Jagdish Prasad, DGHS, Professor , M C Mishra, Director , AIIMS and other senior officers of ICMR and the Health Ministry.
